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methods, under Executive Order 12898 
(59 FR 7629, February 16, 1994). 

In addition, the SIP is not approved 
to apply on any Indian reservation land 
or in any other area where the EPA or 
an Indian tribe has demonstrated that a 
tribe has jurisdiction. In those areas of 
Indian country, the rule does not have 
tribal implications and will not impose 
substantial direct costs on tribal 
governments or preempt tribal law as 
specified by Executive Order 13175 (65 
FR 67249, November 9, 2000). 

The Congressional Review Act, 5 
U.S.C. 801 et seq., as added by the Small 
Business Regulatory Enforcement 
Fairness Act of 1996, generally provides 
that before a rule may take effect, the 
agency promulgating the rule must 
submit a rule report, which includes a 
copy of the rule, to each House of the 
Congress and to the Comptroller General 
of the United States. The EPA will 
submit a report containing this action 
and other required information to the 
U.S. Senate, the U.S. House of 
Representatives, and the Comptroller 
General of the United States prior to 
publication of the rule in the Federal 
Register. A major rule cannot take effect 
until 60 days after it is published in the 
Federal Register. This action is not a 
‘‘major rule’’ as defined by 5 U.S.C. 
804(2). 

Under section 307(b)(1) of the CAA, 
petitions for judicial review of this 
action must be filed in the United States 
Court of Appeals for the appropriate 
circuit by January 19, 2021. Filing a 
petition for reconsideration by the 
Administrator of this final rule does not 
affect the finality of this action for the 
purposes of judicial review nor does it 
extend the time within which a petition 
for judicial review may be filed, and 
shall not postpone the effectiveness of 
such rule or action. This action may not 
be challenged later in proceedings to 
enforce its requirements. (See section 
307(b)(2).) 

List of Subjects in 40 CFR Part 52 

Administrative practice and 
procedure, Environmental protection, 
Air pollution control, Incorporation by 
reference, Intergovernmental relations, 
Nitrogen dioxide, Ozone, Particulate 
matter, Reporting and recordkeeping 
requirements, Volatile organic 
compounds. 

Dated: November 4, 2020. 
Deborah Jordan, 
Acting Regional Administrator, Region IX. 

For reasons set out in the preamble, 
EPA amends 50 CFR part 52 as follows: 

PART 52—APPROVAL AND 
PROMULGATION OF 
IMPLEMENTATION PLANS 

■ 1. The authority citation for part 52 
continues to read as follows: 

Authority: 42 U.S.C. 7401 et seq. 

Subpart F—California 

■ 2. Section 52.220 is amended by 
adding paragraph (c)(546) to read as 
follows: 

§ 52.220 Identification of plan-in part. 

* * * * * 
(c) * * * 
(546) The following regulations were 

submitted on February 19, 2020 by the 
Governor’s designee as an attachment to 
a letter dated February 6, 2020. 

(i) Incorporation by reference. 
(A) Northern Sierra Air Quality 

Management District. 
(1) Rule 428, ‘‘NSR Requirements for 

New and Modified Major Sources in 
Nonattainment Areas,’’ adopted on 
November 25, 2019. 

(2) [Reserved] 
(B) [Reserved] 
(ii) [Reserved] 

* * * * * 
■ 3. Section 52.281 is amended by 
revising paragraphs (d)(3) and (d)(4) and 
by adding paragraph (d)(5) to read as 
follows: 

§ 52.281 Visibility protection. 

* * * * * 
(d) * * * 
(3) Calaveras County air pollution 

control district, 
(4) Mariposa County air pollution 

control district, and 
(5) Northern Sierra air quality 

management district. 
* * * * * 
[FR Doc. 2020–24926 Filed 11–19–20; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

40 CFR Part 271 

[EPA–R04–RCRA–2020–0402; FRL–10016– 
11–Region 4] 

South Carolina: Final Authorization of 
State Hazardous Waste Management 
Program Revisions 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency. 
ACTION: Final rule. 

SUMMARY: The Environmental Protection 
Agency is granting South Carolina final 

authorization for changes to its 
hazardous waste program under the 
Resource Conservation and Recovery 
Act (RCRA). The Agency published a 
Proposed Rule on September 11, 2020 
and provided for public comment. The 
Agency received one comment in 
support of authorizing the South 
Carolina program changes. This 
comment can be reviewed in the docket 
for this action under Docket ID No. 
EPA–R04–RCRA–2020–0402. No further 
opportunity for comment will be 
provided. 

DATES: This final authorization is 
effective November 20, 2020. 

ADDRESSES: The EPA has established a 
docket for this action under Docket ID 
No. EPA–R04–RCRA–2020–0402. All 
documents in the docket are listed on 
the http://www.regulations.gov website. 
Although listed in the index, some 
information is not publicly available, 
e.g., Confidential Business Information 
(CBI) or other information whose 
disclosure is restricted by statute. 
Certain other material, such as 
copyrighted material, is not placed on 
the internet and will be publicly 
available only in hard copy form. 
Publicly available docket materials are 
available electronically through http://
www.regulations.gov. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Leah Davis, RCRA Programs and 
Cleanup Branch, LCR Division, U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency, 
Atlanta Federal Center, 61 Forsyth 
Street SW, Atlanta, Georgia 30303–8960; 
telephone number: (404) 562–8562; 
email address: davis.leah@epa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

A. What changes to South Carolina’s 
hazardous waste program is EPA 
authorizing with this action? 

South Carolina submitted a complete 
program revision application, dated 
April 8, 2020, seeking authorization of 
changes to its hazardous waste program 
in accordance with 40 CFR 271.21. The 
EPA now makes a final decision that 
South Carolina’s hazardous waste 
program revisions that are being 
authorized are equivalent to, consistent 
with, and no less stringent than the 
Federal program, and therefore satisfy 
all the requirements necessary to qualify 
for final authorization. For a list of State 
rules being authorized with this final 
authorization, please see the Proposed 
Rule published in the September 11, 
2020 Federal Register at 85 FR 56200. 
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B. What is codification and is the EPA 
codifying South Carolina’s hazardous 
waste program as authorized in this 
rule? 

Codification is the process of placing 
citations and references to the State’s 
statutes and regulations that comprise 
the State’s authorized hazardous waste 
program into the Code of Federal 
Regulations. The EPA does this by 
adding those citations and references to 
the authorized State rules in 40 CFR 
part 272. The EPA is not codifying the 
authorization of South Carolina’s 
revisions at this time. However, the EPA 
reserves the ability to amend 40 CFR 
part 272, subpart PP, for the 
authorization of South Carolina’s 
program changes at a later date. 

C. Statutory and Executive Order 
Reviews 

This final authorization revises South 
Carolina’s authorized hazardous waste 
management program pursuant to 
Section 3006 of RCRA and imposes no 
requirements other than those currently 
imposed by State law. For further 
information on how this authorization 
complies with applicable executive 
orders and statutory provisions, please 
see the Proposed Rule published in the 
September 11, 2020 Federal Register at 
85 FR 56200. The Congressional Review 
Act, 5 U.S.C. 801 et seq., as added by 
the Small Business Regulatory 
Enforcement Fairness Act of 1996, 
generally provides that before a rule 
may take effect, the agency 
promulgating the rule must submit a 
rule report, which includes a copy of 
the rule, to each House of the Congress 
and to the Comptroller General of the 
United States. The EPA will submit a 
report containing this document and 
other required information to the U.S. 
Senate, the U.S. House of 
Representatives, and the Comptroller 
General of the United States prior to 
publication in the Federal Register. A 
major rule cannot take effect until 60 
days after it is published in the Federal 
Register. This action is not a ‘‘major 
rule’’ as defined by 5 U.S.C. 804(2). This 
final action will be effective November 
20, 2020. 

List of Subjects in 40 CFR Part 271 
Environmental protection, 

Administrative practice and procedure, 
Confidential business information, 
Hazardous waste, Hazardous waste 
transportation, Indian lands, 
Intergovernmental relations, Penalties, 
Reporting and recordkeeping 
requirements. 

Authority: This action is issued under the 
authority of sections 2002(a), 3006, and 

7004(b) of the Solid Waste Disposal Act as 
amended, 42 U.S.C. 6912(a), 6926, and 
6974(b). 

Dated: November 2, 2020. 
Mary Walker, 
Regional Administrator, Region 4. 
[FR Doc. 2020–24950 Filed 11–19–20; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration 

50 CFR Part 648 

[Docket No. 200623–0167; RTID 0648– 
XA626] 

Fisheries of the Northeastern United 
States; Atlantic Bluefish Fishery; 
Quota Transfer From MD to NC 

AGENCY: National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS), National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notification; quota transfer. 

SUMMARY: NMFS announces that the 
State of Maryland is transferring a 
portion of its 2020 commercial bluefish 
quota to the State of North Carolina. 
This quota adjustment is necessary to 
comply with the Atlantic Bluefish 
Fishery Management Plan quota transfer 
provisions. This announcement informs 
the public of the revised commercial 
bluefish quotas for Maryland and North 
Carolina. 
DATES: Effective November 19, 2020, 
through December 31, 2020. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Laura Hansen, Fishery Management 
Specialist, (978) 281–9225. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Regulations governing the Atlantic 
bluefish fishery are found in 50 CFR 
648.160 through 648.167. These 
regulations require annual specification 
of a commercial quota that is 
apportioned among the coastal states 
from Maine through Florida. The 
process to set the annual commercial 
quota and the percent allocated to each 
state is described in § 648.162, and the 
final 2020 allocations were published 
on June 29, 2020 (85 FR 38794). 

The final rule implementing 
Amendment 1 to the Bluefish Fishery 
Management Plan (FMP) published in 
the Federal Register on July 26, 2000 
(65 FR 45844), and provided a 
mechanism for transferring bluefish 
quota from one state to another. Two or 
more states, under mutual agreement 
and with the concurrence of the NMFS 
Greater Atlantic Regional Administrator, 

can request approval to transfer or 
combine bluefish commercial quota 
under § 648.162(e)(1)(i) through (iii). 
The Regional Administrator must 
approve any such transfer based on the 
criteria in § 648.162(e). In evaluating 
requests to transfer a quota or combine 
quotas, the Regional Administrator shall 
consider whether: The transfer or 
combinations would preclude the 
overall annual quota from being fully 
harvested; the transfer addresses an 
unforeseen variation or contingency in 
the fishery; and the transfer is consistent 
with the objectives of the FMP and the 
Magnuson-Stevens Act. 

Maryland is transferring 30,000 lb 
(13,608 kg) of bluefish commercial 
quota to North Carolina through mutual 
agreement of the states. This transfer 
was requested to ensure that North 
Carolina would not exceed its 2020 state 
quota. The revised bluefish quotas for 
2020 are: Maryland, 53,054 lb (24,065 
kg) and North Carolina, 1,001,058 lb 
(454,072 kg). 

Classification 
NMFS issues this action pursuant to 

section 305(d) of the Magnuson-Stevens 
Act. This action is required by 50 CFR 
648.162(e)(1)(i) through (iii), which was 
issued pursuant to section 304(b), and is 
exempted from review under Executive 
Order 12866. 

Authority: 16 U.S.C. 1801 et seq. 

Dated: November 17, 2020. 
Jennifer M. Wallace, 
Acting Director, Office of Sustainable 
Fisheries, National Marine Fisheries Service. 
[FR Doc. 2020–25705 Filed 11–19–20; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–22–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration 

50 CFR Part 679 

[Docket No. 201105–0291] 

RTID 0648–XY201 

Fisheries of the Exclusive Economic 
Zone Off Alaska; Gulf of Alaska; 
Revised Final 2020 and 2021 Harvest 
Specifications for Groundfish 

AGENCY: National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS), National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Final rule; closures. 

SUMMARY: NMFS publishes revisions to 
the final 2020 and 2021 harvest 
specifications for the 2021 groundfish 
fisheries of the Gulf of Alaska (GOA) 
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